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				Happy November Foothills Mountaineers!

I hope everyone is enjoying this beautiful Pacific Northwest fall season. If you need some inspiration to get outdoors, you can find lots of exciting activities sponsored by the Foothills Mountaineers. 
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	Images from Cheryl Talbert's Walking the Wild presentation on Norway. Courtesy of Cheryl Talbert.



	
Upcoming Events, Courses, Clinics & Seminars
All listings are subject to change and may be cancelled or rescheduled at any time. Please stay up-to-date by visiting our website or reaching out to the appropriate leader.

State Parks Free Days | Nov 11, 26
Did you know that Washington State Parks offers several “free days” a year, when visitors can come without a Discover Pass? Upcoming free days are November 11 and November 26. 

Leave No Trace for Winter Recreation | Nov 29
Join this online seminar to explore the seven principles of Leave No Trace from the Leave No Trace Center for Outdoor Ethics, and learn how to apply them to winter recreation. 

Basic Snowshoeing | Begins Dec 2 
This introduction to snowshoeing course will help you learn how to get out in the winter wonderland confidently and safely on snowshoes. Act fast, registration closes on November 21.

Walking the Wild: Exploring Norway | Dec 2
Join Cheryl Talbert in this online event to hear how she and her Mountaineers Global Adventures group spent nine days above the Arctic Circle backpacking in Norway’s Lofoten Islands, followed by eight days trekking hut to hut on the Jotunheimen Circuit.

Nordic Ski Waxing Clinic | Dec 5
Join this online seminar to enhance your cross-country skiing experience this winter by learning the ins and outs of hot waxing your skis. Improve your ski bases, glide, and speed with these techniques.

Foothills Branch Annual Celebration | December 10
Save the date for our annual Foothills Branch Celebration on December 10. During this virtual celebration of our 2021 accomplishments, we’ll welcome new faces and say thank you to those who are passing on their leadership batons. 
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News & Notes 

2021 Board of Directors and Branch Elections Results
Learn the results of our 2021 Board of Directors and Branch elections. Thank you to everyone who participated by voting and accepting a nomination as a candidate for the Board of Directors.

Impact Giving | How To Support Your Branch or Lodge Through Charitable Donations
It’s a new fiscal year at The Mountaineers! In this month's edition of Impact Giving, we share highlights on restricted giving and preview how Mountaineers members can support their local communities through charitable giving.

Backpacking
The Foothills Backpacking Committee is delighted to announce that the 2021 Backpacking Building Blocks (B3) course has already successfully graduated nearly 50% of our students this season, more than any class since 2013! Much of the success of the 2021 B3 course is due to the amazing mentors who supported groups of 8-9 students, most of them beginners, through the two zoom lectures, an in-person gear demo day, one or more practice camps, and then led them on three or more backpacking trips. Students also had to complete at least one stewardship activity and the Low Impact Recreation badge to graduate, no small feat in a single year! Students not only received great help in getting geared up, fit, and confident, they also built a lasting community of backpacking companions and connections for a lifetime! 

Interested in jump-starting your own backpacking dreams, with comprehensive information, practice, helpful mentors, a season of trips tailored to your needs, and a chance to build a community of future backpacking friends? Watch for the 2022 B3 course, which will open for registration in mid-January! 

Our Backpacking with Kids course will return in 2022 with a new team of energetic organizers taking the reins: Birgit Grimlund, Thomas Robey, and Erica An Rickard. They succeed the amazing Lorelei Felchlin, who we thank with all our hearts for three years of dedicated effort in running the course. Backpacking with Kids provides families a program of instruction, practice, and tailored family trips through 2022, which will not only get families started on a lifetime of outdoor adventure together but will also connect them with other families eager to get their kids out safely and comfortably. If you’re interested in helping with the course, please contact Foothills Backpacking co-chair Cheryl Talbert at cascadehiker12@gmail.com or watch for the course posting to come up in January!

Hiking
The Foothills Hiking Committee is excited about the success of their new beginner hiking course, GoHike. The course provided an opportunity for new hikers, or any hikers looking for guidance and support, to build the confidence and skills needed to enjoy the great outdoors at their own pace. A total of 64 hikers participated in the course, and 24 of these hikers graduated to earn a GoHike Badge. The 13 Hike Leaders in the course led a total of 92 hikes. Some of the more popular hiking destinations included Cougar Mountain, the Tiger Mountain lowlands, and Poo Poo Point. While students were happy to discover so many beautiful hiking trails so close to home, many ventured to hike locations far beyond the Issaquah Alps region such as Bridal Veil Falls in the Central Cascades, and Clover Lake in the Mount Rainier area. Read more to see how this course helped hesitant hikers find a trail to success!

Trail Running
Shoulder season trail runs are in full swing and the Foothills Trail Running Committee is offering a wide variety of running opportunities, including ski season conditioning runs, backcountry runs, evening runs, early-morning runs, dog-friendly runs, and end-at-a-brewery runs. Check out all the trail runs we have to offer, then grab your headlamp, prepare to get a little muddy, and come join us on the trails! 
 












	




				Branch Elections

We’re pleased to announce the results of the 2021 Foothills Branch election and would like to thank everyone who voted in the election. We have a new Branch Chair, Ben Morse, and a new Branch Chair-elect, Brad Peacock. Congratulations to Ben and Brad! We’d also like to thank Alan Davey for the great leadership he provided during his tenure as Branch Chair.

Ben Morse, Branch Chair
Ben strongly identifies with The Mountaineers mission and core values. He has had many wonderful experiences with The Mountaineers and is excited about this opportunity to take on more leadership in the Foothills Branch. With Ben’s background in project management and volunteer leadership, he is well positioned to make many significant contributions. Ben joined The Mountaineers in 2019 and quickly began to assume leadership positions in the Foothills Branch. In addition to being the former Branch Chair-Elect, Ben is also involved with the Foothills Climbing Committee and the Foothill Safety Committee.

Brad Peacock, Branch Chair-Elect
Brad Peacock grew up in New England and moved to Washington in 2004. He enjoyed hiking, camping, and cross-country skiing in his youth. He joined The Mountaineers in 2018 to meet other hikers and explore new trails. Since then, he’s participated in many Mountaineers activities and has completed several classes. He is a leader in both the Trail Running and Hiking Committees, and a Qualified Youth Leader. In 2021, Brad received the Key Leader Badge and Super Volunteer badges in recognition of his service to The Mountaineers. 
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	Volunteer Spotlight

This month the Foothills Branch would like to recognize the contributions of Birgit Grimlund and Larry Holsted. Find out more about them and what inspires them to volunteer for The Mountaineers. 



			Learn More









	



	Volunteer with Us

The Foothills Branch is looking for a few good leaders! We have an opening for Branch Treasurer-Elect and are looking for volunteers to help with the Staying Found Course.

Branch Treasurer-Elect: Shyam Vijayaraghavan, the current Foothills Branch Treasurer, will complete his term at the end of September 2022. The branch is looking for someone who would like to work closely with Shyam until then, and assume the treasurer position when his term is complete. The treasurer serves a two-year term and supports the branch chair and activity committees by overseeing the annual budget process, supporting the development of annual course pricing and investment proposals, and processing check requests and reimbursement requests for Foothills Branch volunteers. If you or someone you know may be interested in this position, please contact Ben Morse at foothills.branch1@gmail.com. 

Staying Found Course: Love to communicate with leaders? Love to communicate with students? Just love spreadsheets? We've got a job for you! Andrea Shadrach and Susan Conbere are the small but mighty team organizing the Staying Found (On-Trail Navigation) Course for the Foothills Branch. They are seeking a few more people to help with the administrative duties that make this course possible. The organizing team will generally meet weekly on Zoom. This is a great way to learn about conducting a Mountaineers course and you might learn some navigation, too! If you or someone you know may be interested in this position, please contact Susan Conbere at sconbere@gmail.com. 

Washington Trails Association: We also invite you to volunteer with the Washington Trails Association (WTA) for a fun and rewarding way to give back to the places you love to hike. Trails across Washington need our help more than ever. Join a work party today! 
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www.mountaineers.org 

The Mountaineers enriches lives and communities by helping people explore, conserve, learn about and enjoy the lands and waters of the Pacific Northwest and beyond.
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